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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

August 4, 2011
Sanbornton Town Office

The Board of Selectmen convened in special session Thursday August 4, 2011, at 8:00 a.m. at The Sanbornton Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta.  . Also present Bob Veloski, Town Administrator
and John Thayer DPW Director.
1.0 Preliminary Expense Report for 2011 – The Board was presented a copy of the preliminary expense report for FY 2011, the report showed that 97% of the budget had been expended.   The BOS briefly reviewed the report and noted that while some lines were overspent the budget overall was under the appropriations.


2.0 Payroll and Accounts Payable Manifests –  The Board of Selectmen made the manifests available to the public and then signed the manifests.

3.0 DPW - John Thayer advised the BOS that paving on many projects would start next week including Lower Smith and the rest of this year’s paving would take place over the next couple of weeks.

4.0 Cemetery – John Thayer advised the BOS that the stumps had been removed from the Town Cemetery and the new flag pole is up.


5.0 Tags – John Thayer brought up the possibility of using tags instead of colored trash bags at the Transfer Station, the BOS is taking under consideration.


6.0 Hermit Lake – Karen Ober noted that the raft at Hermit Lake had been flipped over again by vandals.  The BOS is considering removing the raft if it is flipped again.  The BOS is concerned over the possibility of injuries to those who are flipping the raft.

7.0 Grove Drive – Possible relatives of the tax deeded property have contacted the Town over repurchasing the property.


8.0 Town Hall ROW – The BOS will discuss the possibilities regarding the ROW issue raised at the last meeting.

Dave Nickerson made a motion to adjourn the session at 8:55 a.m. and Selectmen Ober seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 

PAGE  
1
7/21/11

BOS Minutes


